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strategy to help put Americans back to work
while giving American consumers a break. I
want to thank the Members of Congress from
both parties that have worked to support this
legislation, as well as their colleagues in the

Senate who are working to promote Home
Star legislation. I look forward to working with
Congress to get this bill to my desk without
delay.

Statement on the Death of Benjamin L. Hooks
April 15, 2010

Michelle and I were saddened to hear of the
passing of Dr. Benjamin L. Hooks. As I was
running for this office, I had the honor of
spending some time with Dr. Hooks and hear-
ing about his extraordinary place in our Ameri-
can story. For 16 years, he led the NAACP
with a strong hand and a nimble mind. And all
the while, he not only reminded us of that his-
toric organization’s noble mission, he inspired
each and every one of us to play our part in
forging a stronger nation for all Americans.
While many would have been satisfied with
that achievement, Dr. Hooks was a man driven
to accomplish so much more. A true trailblaz-
er, he served as the first African American

criminal court judge in his native Tennessee.
He became the first African American to serve
on the Federal Communications Commission.
He earned the Presidential Medal of Free-
dom. And throughout it all, he made the time
to serve others as a mentor and preach the
Gospel as a pastor.

Our national life is richer for the time Dr.
Hooks spent on this Earth. And our Union is
more perfect for the way he spent it, giving a
voice to the voiceless. Michelle and I offer our
thoughts and prayers to his wife Frances, his
daughter Patricia Gray, and all who knew Dr.
Hooks through his extraordinary good works.

Statement on Congressional Passage of Legislation Temporarily Extending
Various Programs Including Unemployment Insurance
April 15, 2010

In these tough economic times, it is more
critical than ever to bring relief to Americans
who are working every day to find a job and
families that are struggling to make ends meet.
Millions of Americans who lost their jobs in
this economic crisis depend on unemployment
and health insurance benefits to get by as they
look for work and get themselves back on their
feet. I’m grateful that the House and Senate
moved forward on this temporary extension

today. But as I requested in my budget, I urge
Congress to move quickly to extend these ben-
efits through the end of this year. I also urge
Congress to move forward on legislation to
help small businesses grow and hire and other
measures to increase the pace of job growth.
This is my top priority, and I will fight day and
night until every American who wants a good
job has one.

Remarks at a Democratic National Committee Reception in Miami, Florida
April 15, 2010

The President. Hello, Miami! Thank you.
Thank you, everybody. Everybody have a seat,
everybody have a seat. Settle down here for a
second. Oh, it is good to be back in Miami. It’s
good to be back in the Sunshine State. I came

to Florida today to visit NASA, lay out a bold
new vision for America’s future in space. And I
figured, hey, while I’m here—[laughter]—let’s
beam down and visit some old friends in Mi-
ami, so—[applause].
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